
We Are All In This Together

2022 REPORT TO OUR COMMUNITY

THANK YOU! Monadnock
C O M M U N I T Y  H O S P I TA L



MISSION
Monadnock Community Hospital is 
committed to improving the health 
and well-being of our community.

VISION
We will elevate the health of our 
community by providing accessible, 
high-quality and value-based care.

VALUES
Compassion l Collaboration 
Honesty l Respect

1  |  2022 ANNUAL REPORT

Cynthia K. McGuire, FACHE
President & CEO

Dear Friends,
In 1917, a group of Peterborough citizens met to brainstorm ideas for a community 
hospital. They envisioned a modern, comfortable facility where patients could receive 
up-to-date treatments. They also wanted to attract skilled providers to the region,  
to ensure the best care possible.  

With the enthusiastic support of the local community, this vision was realized,  
and in 1923 The Peterborough Hospital (now Monadnock Community Hospital) 
was born. Since then, MCH has grown to become the regional leader in healthcare, 
providing both primary and specialty care to patients from Hillsborough and Cheshire 
Counties and beyond. As our 100th year approaches, it’s a good time to reflect on our 
history and accomplishments.

Through the decades, our Hospital has grown, expanded its campus and off-
site offices, added technologies and specialty care, and has overcome countless 
challenges. But the 2020 emergence of a deadly pandemic was unique. COVID-19, 
and its subsequent variants, forced all of us to change behaviors and adopt measures 
to keep our community safe. 

As always, MCH medical staff and employees responded to this most recent threat 
with compassion, commitment, and creativity. We followed the science, instituted 
prevention protocols, and worked hard to keep our community safe. And although the 
pandemic was new territory for all of us, I am proud of the way our MCH family rose 
to the challenge. 

The theme of this year’s report to our community, “We are all in this together,” is  
a tribute to our medical staff and employees for their selfless service and resilience 
in tough times. But it’s also a tribute to you—our patients, donors, volunteers, and all 
our friends in the community. We’re deeply grateful for your support of Monadnock 
Community Hospital. Because of you, we have been able to grow, thrive, and serve 
the health care needs of our region for nearly 100 years.  Together, we are improving 
the health and well-being of our beloved community: the Monadnock Region.  

With thanks for all you do,
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LEFT TO RIGHT: Daniel Perli, MD, Chief Medical Officer; Cynthia K. McGuire, FACHE, President and CEO;  
Jim Callahan, Esq, Board of Trustees, Chair; Paul Faber, Board of Trustees, Vice Chair
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LEFT TO RIGHT:  
Dr. Derek Anderson,
Monadnock Family Care;
Rudi Flik; Lynne Maloney,  
PT, Director of  
Rehabilitation Services

The Right Team,  
The Right Place,  
The Right Choice 
Rudi Flik knows a thing or two about excellence. From 
the time he landed in America as a 14-year-old German 
immigrant through a long career building one of the nation’s 
top hospitality businesses, Rudi has always focused on 
quality, service, and exceeding expectations. Now retired, 
with homes in Florida and New Hampshire, Rudi still  
exudes the energy, directness, and charm that made  
him so successful. 

But as most retirees will tell you, having access to good 
health care is essential for enjoying this stage of life.  
And when Rudi is living in his Francestown home,  
he relies on Monadnock Community Hospital for his care. 

“MCH is just down the road in Peterborough,” says Rudi,  
“so it’s very convenient. And fortunately for me, the primary 
care and specialty teams at MCH are both excellent.”

In 2021, Rudi had knee replacement surgery through his 
son’s orthopaedic practice in New York. When it came to 
physical therapy, however, Rudi chose the Physical Therapy 
team at MCH’s Bond Wellness Center. Director of MCH’s 
Rehabilitation Services and Physical Therapist, Lynne 
Maloney, worked with Rudi over several weeks to restore  
his knee strength and range of motion. 

“I knew I was in good hands when I met Lynne,” says Rudi. 
“She is a true professional who projects quiet competence.
I’ve had a lot of sports injuries in my life and a lot of physical 
therapy, so I’m always appreciative when I meet someone 
like Lynne, who’s both knowledgeable and skilled.”

Rudi also was impressed with the environment the Bond 
Wellness Center offered for his therapy. “I was amazed by 
the graciousness of the space and by all the therapeutic 
facilities. I was very comfortable there.”

“�For me, choosing MCH was a no-brainer.” 
Rudi Flik, Francestown, NH

In addition to choosing MCH for physical therapy, Rudi also 
relies on Dr. Derek Anderson of Monadnock Family Care  
for his primary care needs. “It’s good to know that when  
I’m in New Hampshire, I have a top-notch health care team  
so close by.”

Today Rudi’s knee is feeling much better and he’s back to 
enjoying the summer in Francestown, with family close  
by and great health care just minutes away.

“For me, choosing MCH was a no-brainer,” says Rudi. “It’s 
not simply because MCH is convenient but also because of 
the exceptional care they provide. I trust my MCH care team 
to help me stay healthy and active.” 



�“How lucky am I 
to have this amazing 
community hospital  
close by with such 
wonderful caregivers!”
Patricia Krueger,  
Francestown, NH

Maria Bemont, PT and Coordinator 
of the Wound Healing Center with 
Patricia Krueger

LEFT TO RIGHT:  
Dr. Derek Anderson,
Monadnock Family Care;
Rudi Flik; Lynne Maloney,  
PT, Director of  
Rehabilitation Services

The MCH Wound Healing Center:  
Where Healing Happens 
“This is alarming. Like nothing I have ever seen.” That’s 
what Patricia Krueger thought when a large, spontaneous 
hematoma appeared on her leg. “I could literally see it 
getting worse,” she recalls. “It was awful-looking and just 
so painful.”  

Patricia, a home and garden designer, retired nurse, and 
former NH state senator, knew exactly where to go for 
help. “I said to my husband, ‘Take me to Monadnock 
Community Hospital.’” 

At the MCH Wound Healing Center, Patricia consulted 
with Dr. Curtis Kloc, board-certified surgeon and expert 
in wound care. “I immediately felt confidence in Dr. Kloc 
and his staff,” she says. Together, Patricia and her team 
made the decision to perform a skin graft. “I was a little 
apprehensive,” says Patricia, “because the graft was going 
to be large. But Dr. Kloc was there for me through all my 
questions and anxieties. It was his confidence, experience, 
and patience that helped me get through seven long 
months of healing.”

As Patricia says, her healing journey was a long-term 
project, one that required skilled care and constant 
monitoring by the Wound Care Center staff. 

“I’ve often thought how lucky am I to have this amazing 
community hospital close by and to have such wonderful 
caregivers! I even wrote a letter to MCH’s Chief Medical 
Officer to tell him personally how grateful I was for the care 
I received from Dr. Kloc; Maria Bemont, Physical Therapist; 
Jessica Johnson, Wound Care Nurse; and the entire staff.” 

“�I said to my husband, ‘Take me to 
Monadnock Community Hospital.’” 

“The Wound Care Center at MCH made a huge difference 
for me,” says Patricia.  “I’ve also received excellent care 
from the Emergency Department and the Orthopaedic 
team at MCH. It’s such a gift to have top-notch providers 
so close by.” Now that her leg is healed, Patricia is able to 
get back to her active lifestyle. “I’ve never been one to sit 
still,” she says. “I’ve raised eight children, spent time as a 
legislator, and enjoyed many careers.”

She lives a full life—for a woman who’s full of life herself.  
And with MCH close by, Patricia knows that when she 
needs exceptional care and expertise, it’s just a short 
drive away.
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LEGACY CIRCLE 
$1,000,000 +
Anonymous
Mrs. Sarah Hogate Bacon &  
	 Mr. Theodore S. Bacon, Jr.*
Raymond* &  
	 Anne B. Baddour
Mr. Edward L. Bond, Jr.*
Tom & Joanne Head*
Corinne Bonaventure 
	 MacLennan-Kennedy
Mr. Herbert T. Nilson*

CHAIRMAN’S CIRCLE 
$500,000 - $999,999
Everett & Margaret Clement*
Ann Darsie*
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph F. Gosling*
Nancy P. Shea*

PRESIDENT’S CIRCLE 
$100,000 - $499,999
Anonymous
Marion & Frank Almeida*
Mr. Arnold J. Antak
Helen Bastedo*
Patricia* & Robert Boyd
Karen Clement &  
	 Richard A. Jordan
Jeanne T. Cook*
Bev & Ted Covert*
Anne Doucet
The Eppes - Jefferson  
	 Foundation, Inc.
Stan & Cheri Fry

The Gilbert Verney  
	 Foundation
Mr. David A. Glynn*
The Grimshaw-Gudewicz  
	 Charitable Foundation
Lin & Joe Hart
Mr. & Mrs. Harry J. Healer, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. David J. Houston
Hutter Construction  
	 Corporation
Mr. Frederick P. Koallick*
Mr. &  Mrs. John M. Lord*
Catherine P. &  
	 Richard C. Merrill*
Virginia & Joseph Merrion*
Mr. Steven H. Millard*
Monadnock Community  
	 Hospital Auxiliary
Monadnock Paper Mills, Inc.
People’s United Bank
Dr. & Mrs. Theodore Renna
John K.* & Susan M. Roper
Janet Schaefer*
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Sorenson*
Mr. & Mrs. Charles B. Sullivan*
Robert Taft
Anne C. Thompson*
Elsie P. van Buren*
The Window Shop  
	 at Monadnock 
	  Community Hospital
Miss Linda A. Witherill
Samuel D. & Dixie Wonders*

Lifetime Giving 
Through their years of support, these philanthropic leaders  
have each made generous cumulative gifts totaling over $100,000. 
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Frank and  
Marion Almeida  
with Tigger

Anne Thompson

Ted and Sarah Bacon

Tony and Midge Gosling



Anonymous (7)
John H. Adams
George L. Andersen
Robert L. Boyd
Audrey B. Carvalho
Dr. & Mrs. Peter M. Cerroni
Nancy C. Clarke
Claudia Cleary
Karen Clement
Roland Coates &  
	 Elizabeth Freeman
Robert & Melinda Condon
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Cronin, III
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Doane
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick T. Ernst, Jr.
Phyllis & Joseph T. Ferry, Jr.
William Fluhr &  
	 Kristen Neshiem
Laura A. Gingras &  
	 David C. Fish
Peter & Connie Gosline
Sadie E. Halliday
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph S. Hart
Beverly Henneman
Dr. Owen R. Houghton
Mr. & Mrs. David J. Houston
Clifford Jarest
Patricia S. Johnson
Sharon E. Johnson
Terry R. Kilvert
Bruce W. & Sarah H. Larsen
Mrs. Carol A. Lord
Steven & Ann Lord
Glori B.* & Tom Luebberman
Corinne Bonaventure 
	 MacLennan-Kennedy

Cynthia & Harry McGuire
Julie B. Middleton
LeeAnn Moore
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Murphy
Marcia Ober
Charles Palmer
Dorothy D. Peterson*
Pattie & John Petrou
Dr. Phyllis E. Porter
Dr. & Mrs. James D. Potter
Benjamin Pratt* &  
	 Diane Chauncey 
Peter & Suzanne Read
Dr. & Mrs. Theodore Renna
Penny & Ray* Rodriguez
Susan M. Roper
Rolande Roy
Mr. & Mrs. Taylor Sage
Ann Sargent
Janet U. Schaefer*
Phyllis S. Scott
Mrs. Shirley G. Sherk
Mrs. Judy Stockwell
Robert Taft
Anne C. Thompson* 
Anne D. Twitchell
Doris K. Underwood
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Vance
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Ward
Mr. & Mrs. Richard S. Warner
Audrey M. White &  
	 Daniel L. Keaveny
Andrea J. Wood
Samuel Zachos

*deceased

The Parmelee Society recognizes the individuals who choose to 
include Monadnock Community Hospital in their wills or estate 
plans. Their legacy gifts ensure the accessibility of high quality 
health care for their neighbors and loved ones for generations 
to come. MCH is honored by these generous supporters who 
demonstrate the spirit of community and devotion to our 
hospital well into the future.

Thank You to Our
Parmelee Society
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Philanthropic gifts help us fulfill our 
mission to serve the community. Please 
consider making a specific provision in 
your will for MCH. If you already have, 
please let us know so we can honor you 
as a member of our Parmelee Society. 
For more information about the Parmelee 
Society or charitable giving, contact:

Laura A. Gingras CPA, CFRE   
VP of Philanthropy & Community Relations
Laura.Gingras@mchmail.org    
603-924-4666  

LeeAnn Moore CFRE
Philanthropy & Community  
Relations Manager
LeeAnn.Moore@mchmail.org    
603-924-1700  

LeeAnn Moore (left) and Laura Gingras

Through their years of support, these philanthropic leaders  
have each made generous cumulative gifts totaling over $100,000. 
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In September 2021, MCH concluded their Community  
Health Needs Assessment, which is completed every 
three years, to identify and prioritize the health-related 
needs in MCH’s Primary Service Area. 

Through conducting surveys, holding focus groups with 
community members, and meeting with local social and 
human services agencies, it was determined that the top 
five greatest healthcare needs in our community are:

1) Affordable Healthcare Services 

2) Depression and Anxiety Treatment Services 

3) Early Intervention for Substance Misuse 

4) Crisis Care Programs for Mental Health 

5) Domestic Violence Resources 

Following the Assessment, an Implementation Plan is 
also completed by MCH to address top-priority needs. 
Through the years, thanks to this process, various 
initiatives and programs have been implemented.  

In 2021, MCH developed a new program, Mobile 
Integrated Health, to address “Access to Care for  
High-Need Populations (disabled, seniors, etc.)” which 
was identified in the 2018 Assessment as a top need.  

Other initiatives that came from past Community Health 
Needs Assessments include a 24/7 Crisis Support  
program, as well as a strong partnership with Reality 
Check, our community’s addiction, treatment, and  
recovery support organization. Reality Check provides  
us access to a Recovery Coach for patients suffering  
from Substance Misuse Disorder to aid in their sobriety. 
Both of these initiatives address the 2018 needs for  
more access to Substance Misuse and Behavioral  
Health Services. 

MCH remains committed to continuing, enhancing, and 
creating programs and services that will  
benefit our patients and community. 

For information on how you can get involved,  
please contact LeeAnn Moore at 603-924-1700.

Charity Care (i.e. Financial Assistance Program):  
$646,000

MCH Provided 
$14,767,000 of  
Support to Our 
Community in 2021

In-kind Donations (i.e. Conference Room Usage, EMT  
Training, etc.): $258,000

Community Programs (i.e. Monadnock Healthy Teeth,  
Parent Support Services, etc.): $204,000 

Subsidized Health Services (i.e. Cardiac Rehab,  
Emergency Department, Behavioral Health  
Services, etc.): $8,412,000

Public Programs (i.e. Medicaid and Medicare Shortfall): 
$5,247,000 



Sam Zachos with Josh Patrick 
Community Paramedic,  
Mobile Integrated Health 
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Sam Zachos may be the most positive person you’ll ever meet. 
He was born in Bennington ninety years ago and has lived 
through war, depressions, and more than one pandemic.  
He’s been a bank director, mill worker, union president, hospital 
volunteer, and he served 38 years in the National Guard. 

Through it all, he’s maintained his optimistic outlook.

Sam and his beloved late-wife Linny raised four children, all 
of whom were born at and received care through Monadnock 
Community Hospital.  “MCH has always been our hospital for 
primary care, for emergencies—for everything,” says Sam. 

When he started not feeling well in the fall of 2021, he 
knew who to call. His nurse at Monadnock Internal Medicine 
explained to him that with the increasing number of COVID 
cases, taking a trip to the Emergency Department for his 
symptoms could potentially cause greater harm than good. 
Being at a higher risk for becoming seriously ill with COVID,  
his medical team presented a safer way to treat Sam. 

“It wasn’t safe for me to go to the hospital, so, instead, MCH 
came to me,” says Sam. “They have great paramedics and  
a van with all the equipment for testing and diagnosing.  
One of the pararmedics, Josh, examined me and was able  
to take blood work right here in my home. He then worked 
quickly with my doctor to have a prescription called in, and 
within a few hours I started the medication and began  
feeling like a whole new person.” 

MCH’s Mobile Integrated Health Care team is filling a critical 
need in the community by providing medical services outside 
hospital walls. Coordinating with a patient’s primary care 
physician, our paramedics provide a host of diagnostic services, 
including physical assessments and specimen collections.  

“�The MCH Mobile Integrated Health 
Program was a godsend for me during  
the pandemic.” Sam Zachos, Peterborough, NH

“We can provide up to six calls a day, assessing, testing, and 
treating vulnerable patients who may be housebound, frail,  
or otherwise unable to travel,” says Josh Patrick, Mobile 
Integrated Health Paramedic. “While there are a few other 
hospitals in the state providing services like these, MCH has 
one of the most comprehensive programs, offering an array  
of services to a diverse population.”

Most importantly, MCH is able to deliver medical excellence  
to vulnerable patients in the safety and comfort of their homes. 

“I always had great respect for MCH, but this program has 
exceeded my expectations,” Sam says. “I was a volunteer there 
for ten years and met so many wonderful people who have 
continued to make me feel appreciated and loved. I am very 
grateful that, although I can no longer travel easily, I can still be 
connected to my caregivers—now they can even come to me!”

COVID Couldn’t Stop MCH From Delivering Care Safely—
Thanks to the Mobile Integrated Health Program.Charity Care (i.e. Financial Assistance Program):  

$646,000

Community Programs (i.e. Monadnock Healthy Teeth,  
Parent Support Services, etc.): $204,000 

Subsidized Health Services (i.e. Cardiac Rehab,  
Emergency Department, Behavioral Health  
Services, etc.): $8,412,000
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LEFT TO RIGHT:  
Kathleen Sacco, LICSW; 
Michelle Brumaghim, 
APRN; Alycia McDuff, 
Practice Manager; Sandra 
Roy, Office Assistant; 
Karen Langley, LICSW; 
Donna Houghton,  
Office Assistant; Michele 
Gunning, MD, Medical 
Director; Roberta 
Peladeau, RN; Roger 
Cawley, PhD; Margot 
Schmitt, LICSW

For MCH Behavioral Health clinicians, helping people 
overcome mental health challenges isn’t just a mission—it’s a 
calling. From depression and anxiety to substance misuse and 
addiction, behavioral health challenges touch millions of lives. 

In New Hampshire, over 37% of residents report struggling 
with occasional feelings of anxiety or depression, and close 
to 221,000 are living with a more serious behavioral health 
issue.* During the pandemic, those numbers increased due 
to isolation and uncertainty, all while mental health practices 
were forced to implement screening protocols to control the 
spread of COVID, sometimes limiting access to care. 

“Increasing access to mental health care 
—and removing stigmas— is vital to our 
success.” Michele Gunning, MD

“COVID changed many things,” says Dr. Michele Gunning, 
psychiatrist and Medical Director of Behavioral Health at 
MCH, “but our mission remained the same: to help people in 
mental and emotional distress find their way to a healthier, 
more balanced life. Our challenge was how to do this during 
a time of social distancing.”

One solution, she says, was teletherapy. 

“Telehealth made a huge difference for our patients during 
COVID, and it’s a model we’ll be using more often going 
forward,” says Dr. Gunning. “Patients like the convenience 

of virtual counseling. They don’t have to deal with 
transportation, weather, or child care issues. That can  
mean fewer missed appointments and better outcomes.”

As COVID wanes, Dr. Gunning says MCH’s Behavioral 
Health Department is focused on increasing its community 
outreach and services. “Mental health care needs to be 
available to everyone, from the person in immediate crisis to 
someone with a longer-term challenge,” she says. “We are 
still seeing too many people on waiting lists for treatment. 
We have people who need help but don’t reach out because 
of the social stigma attached to mental health. So increasing 
access and removing stigmas is vital to our success.”

This philosophy of care also means providing 24-hour crisis 
services for people experiencing a mental health emergency. 
“The 9-to-5 model doesn’t work when someone has a crisis 
at 2:00 am,” says Dr. Gunning. “We have providers available 
24/7, because the need for help happens at any time.”

“Helping people work through painful challenges like 
addiction, anxiety, and mental illness isn’t just our mission 
—it’s our calling,” says Julie Davison, RN at Monadnock 
Behavioral Health. “We are very grateful to have the 
support of our community as we continue to provide the 
exceptional care our patients deserve.”

 *�NAMI (National Alliance on Mental Illness)  
“Mental Health in New Hampshire”, February 2021

MCH Behavioral Health:  
We’re Here for Our Community, 24/7
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Kelly Pelletier, APRN, FNP 
Antrim Medical Group

Kibwe Weaver, MD 
Monadnock Surgical Associates

Sarah Neal, APRN  
Monadnock Orthopaedic Associates

Kayla Kokal, APRN
Monadnock Family Care

Miry Makebish, MD
Monadnock Regional Pediatrics

Leigh LoPresti, MD 
Jaffrey Family Care & Rindge Family Practice

Meliea Miller, APRN  
Antrim Medical Group

Michelle Brumaghim, APRN-PMH
Monadnock Behavioral Health Services

Welcome New Medical Staff

Tiffany Gaudet, APRN  
Monadnock Behavioral Health Services



When Lorraine Stenersen began experiencing shortness  
of breath and fatigue in November 2021, her family insisted 
she go to the Emergency Department at Monadnock 
Community Hospital. There she was diagnosed with 
COVID-19 and given oxygen. Hoping she could recover  
at home, Lorraine was discharged, but soon was back, 
feeling weaker than ever with her oxygen levels dropping 
quickly. This time, she was admitted to the Hospital’s 
Medical-Surgical Unit, where she was placed on high-flow 
oxygen to assist her breathing.

“I felt like I was suffocating,” recalls Lorraine. “The medical 
team talked about putting me on a ventilator, but instead, 
they wanted to try high-flow oxygen first and luckily that 
worked. I started improving a little bit each day.” 

Due to the severity of her symptoms, Lorraine spent 11  
days at MCH. “Friends asked me if I felt lonely there,” says 
Lorraine, “but I never did. There was always a friendly face  
at my door. The nurses went out of their way to make sure  
I was comfortable. Even the food was excellent!”

“�Being hospitalized with COVID was scary. 
But I was blown away by the care

 and compassion of the MCH staff.”

Above all, Lorraine remembers the warmth and 
professionalism of her caregivers. “I was blown away  
by the care and compassion of the MCH staff,” she says. 
“I don’t think people realize the sacrifices that hospital 
workers make to care for patients with COVID. The stress 
is tremendous and so are the risks. But my care team was 
always there for me, ready to listen, answer questions,  
give comfort, and monitor my progress.”

For Lorraine, the biggest takeaway from her COVID 
experience was the realization that a vaccine might have 
saved her from hospitalization. “I never believed I’d get 
COVID,” she says. “I was so healthy and I’d heard there were 
unknowns about the vaccine, so I never got it. My husband 
did because he’s medically compromised and, as a result, 
he never got sick even though he was exposed to the virus 
through me.  His vaccine protected him.”

Today Lorraine looks back on her vaccine hesitancy from  
a different perspective. “You do NOT want to get COVID,” 
she says. “Yes, I know you can still get COVID even  
after vaccination, but it’s usually milder with less risk  
of hospitalization.” 

Lorraine has always been grateful for the Hospital.  
“Our family grew up with MCH caregivers,” she notes, 
“and I still rely on them for my healthcare today. Whether 
you need emergency care or just a check-up, MCH has the 
expertise and compassion you’re looking for. Right here in 
our community, too! It doesn’t get much better than that.”

“�Like a lot of people,  
I didn’t think I’d ever 
get COVID.”  

								      

—�Lorraine Stenersen,  
Rindge, NH

You Are Not Alone: MCH’s Compassionate  
Commitment to COVID Patients
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1 - 500 HOURS
Meredeth Allen
Richard Allen
Doreen Ames
Miriam Atwood
Karen Bannister
Susanne Bates
Tom Bates
Rose Bochicchio
Jane Bowman
Luci Byrnes
Patricia Carrier
Loring Catlin, Jr.
Dewitt Clark
Deborah Delworth
Rachael DeVore
David Dodge
Lori Duamaine
Soosen Dunholter
Katharyn Ernst
Linda Fillman
Tess Fitzgerald
Dorcey Flynn
Bob Fogg
Robert Gordon
Susan Graham
Hadley Greene
Pam Hill
Monika Horsefield
Debbie Jameson
Sharon Johnson
Diane Kangas
Victor King
Stefanie Kyte
Beverly Leach
Mike Lindberg, MD
Terri Lombardi

Ann Lord
Carol Lord
Mimi Mason
Karen McCormack
Estelle Merzi
Fay Migotsky, MD
Debra Mills
Lorelei Murphy
Marcia Ober
Wendy Parker
Barbara Pendleton
Bernice Perry
Hope Pettegrew
Judy Peucker
Serra May Plourde
Kathleen Quigley
Sophia Rallis
Victoria Rank
John Richards
John Rockwell
Rachel Rosenoff
Elaine San Soucie
Janece Shultz
Kap Siddall  
Nancy Speeney
Joyce Stevens
Donna Venning
Louise Vickory
Marilyn Vose
Meredith White
Kris Whitfield

501 - 1,000 HOURS
Cedric Baker
Gwyn Baldwin
Diane Cherwin
Nancy Clarke

Jane Cleveland
Carole Connor
Valerie Connor
Bea Corriveau
Tricia Cravedi
Judith Draper
Judy Edelkind
Joe Fletcher
Jan Johnson
Linda Keenan
Terry Kilvert
Mary Loftis
Mark Lombardi
David Moulton
Suzanne O’Brien
Maura Pascucci
Anne Rainey
Marcia Schwartz
Deborah Stewart
Anne Twitchell
Andrea (Andy) Wood

1,001 - 2,000 HOURS
George Andersen
Carole Angus
Sandra Benotti
Chris Brown
Cyndy Burgess
Josephine Carrara
Bonnie Castor
Kaysie Castor
Dianne Chatfield*
Ruth Comerford
Barbara Delphia
Jim Dodge
Ann (Roon) Frost
Deborah Hanson

Sandhya Kale
Elizabeth Kenney
Dale Russell
Kay Ryan
Shirley Sherk
Leon St. Cyr
Audrey White

2,001 - 3,000 HOURS
Anonymous
Mary Frances Lawler
Samuel Zachos

3,001 - 4,000 HOURS
Anonymous
John H. Adams
Carol Farnham
Margaret Flick

4,001 - 5,000 HOURS
Constance Boyd

5,001 - 10,000 HOURS
Bradley Farnham

10,001+ HOURS
Peg McLeod
Marcia Pettee

PET THERAPY ANIMALS
Bucky 
Coffee
Mea
Nutmeg

*deceased

Volunteers Lifetime volunteer hours as of April 1, 2022

LEFT TO RIGHT: 
Natalie Tremblay, 
    MCH Dietary Aide;
Bucky;
Toni Gildone,  
    Volunteer Coordinator;
Whitney Levesque, MCH Cook;
Claudia Cleary Nichols,  
    Infection Control Preventionist; 
Nutmeg;
Kap Siddall, MCH Volunteer



When she was just three years old, Dorothy (Donovan) 
Peterson came down with a severe earache. In great pain,  
the little girl was admitted to Monadnock Community Hospital 
for mastoid surgery on both ears to clear out the infection. 
This positive experience set the stage for Dorothy’s lifelong 
relationship with MCH. 

Years later, as a teenager during World War II, she 
volunteered in the Hospital’s kitchen. At that time,  
with so many Americans helping with the war effort, 
volunteers like Dorothy were essential to ensuring MCH  
kept its doors open. 

After her marriage to future New Hampshire Governor Walter 
Peterson in 1949, Dorothy kept volunteering at MCH, then 
as a nurse’s aide. Even after becoming New Hampshire’s 
First Lady, Dorothy continued to donate her time and skills to 
the Hospital she loved. And it wasn’t just Dorothy who was 
devoted to MCH; her mother, Mildred Donovan, was also a 

volunteer, and her father, Francis Donovan, served on the 
Hospital’s Board of Trustees.

In 1975, Dorothy followed her father’s footsteps and joined 
the Board of Trustees. Then, in 1978, she was elected to 
become the first woman president of MCH’s Board. During 
her term as president, MCH acquired its first ultrasound 
diagnostic system and opened the community’s first Birthing 
Center. Continuing in leadership roles, Dorothy served as the 
honorary chair of the Hospital’s largest-ever capital campaign 
to build the new Emergency Department which opened in 
2011. Her wisdom and guidance led the campaign to its  
great success of over $10 million. 

Even after becoming New Hampshire’s First 
Lady, Dorothy continued to donate her time 
and skills to the Hospital she loved.

A Legacy of Leadership and Vision:      We Remember Dorothy Peterson
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A Legacy of Leadership and Vision:      We Remember Dorothy Peterson
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Dorothy’s life was one of service and generosity.  
Besides volunteering at MCH, she served on the  
boards of the Monadnock Community Visiting Nurses 
Association, the Peterborough Historical Society, and 
countless others. She was an active supporter of many 
local and statewide nonprofits, including the New 
Hampshire Lung Association, Monadnock Family  
Services, and New Hampshire Public Radio.  

Contributing to the well-being of her fellow citizens  
was fundamental to Dorothy’s life. She kept up her 
philanthropic and volunteer activities well into her ninth 
decade, continuing to support MCH as a member of the 
Philanthropy Committee as well as the Parmelee Society, 
which recognizes donors who include MCH in their estate 
planning. In 2011, MCH honored Dorothy’s contributions  
by naming the Parmelee garden in her honor.  

Walter and Dorothy established a Charitable Remainder Trust 
in which MCH was a beneficiary. In 2022, after a lifetime of 
service, Dorothy passed away, leaving a legacy of leadership 
and altruism that continues to inspire everyone who knew her. 

Gentle and generous, she was a leader and a listener  
with boundless energy and vision. Dorothy Peterson made 
a positive difference, not just for Monadnock Community 
Hospital, but for thousands of people across the state of  
New Hampshire whom her life touched.  

She will be remembered with affection and gratitude 
for years to come. 

Thank you, Dorothy, for everything. 



Anonymous (4)
Eleanor N. Abel
Ruby G. Allen
Frank & Marion Almeida
Helen D. Armitage
Josefa C. Backus
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Theodore S. Bacon, Jr.
Raymond F. Baddour
Marion J. Bagley 
Leah S. Baldwin
Ellen B. Ballou
Arnold C. Barker
Kathleen G. Barker
Clara F. Bass
Robert P. Bass, Sr.
Helen Bastedo
Doris E. Belcher
Gordon K. Billipp
Helen Bluhm
Edward L. Bond, Jr.
James Burgess Boote
Patricia Boyd
George H. Brooks, Jr.
Joan Brush
Walter A. Bryer
Phyllis S. Burt
Priscilla T. Campbell
Dorothy & Harold Capron
Dr. Richard S. Carvalho
Marion L. Caton
Phyllis M. Cleaves
Everett &  
	 Margaret H. Clement
Alice Clukay
Leon C. Cochran
Ernestine F. Coleman
George H. & Ruth S. Colton
Jeanne T. Cook
Robert & Mary Cormack
Maude D. Corser
Ted & Bev Covert
Lois Daloz
Dorothy Dalzell
Ann Darsie
Elizabeth W. Davis
Susan Elliott Davis

Murray Day
Viola MacLellan Day
Louisa de Bracket
Genevieve Doran
Clara M. Driscoll
George Duncan
Lesley C. Eaton
Charles J. Ellis
Rachel P. Evans
Mary L. Farrar
Barbara E. Fontaine
Anne Sharples Frantz
Julie F. Fremont
D. Baldwin Gardner
Emma E. Gipson
Wendell C. Glass
David A. Glynn
Ella L. Goodhue
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph F. Gosling
Robert & Mary Jane Grasty
Jacques Pierre Harang
Miss Helen F. Hazelton
Tom & Joanne Head
Robert Henneman
Theodore F. Hoffman
Martha H. Hokanson
Guy O. Hollis
Norma Houghton
Marguerite A. S. Humphrey
Frank R. Hutchison
Eben W. Jones
John W. Jones
Elizabeth Cheney Kaufmann
Dr. Alice V. Keliher
Phyllis I. Kelley
Lizzie B. Kendall
Kenneth E. Kepner
Dr. Elizabeth A. Kerwin
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Frederick P. Koallick
Andrew P. Kordalewski
Samuel K. Lessey, Sr.
Agnes M. Lindsay
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Lord
Pauline W. Lord
Mildred B. MacDuffie
Theresa Booth Maley

Charles Marvin
E. H. Mather & F. M. Lee
Douglas & Sally K. Maynard
Helene M. Meacom
Cynthia A. Mears
Catherine P. &  
	 Richard C. Merrill
Gordon Merrill
Virginia & Joseph Merrion
Stephen H. Millard
Howard & Martha Mitchell
George Abbott Morison
Robert S. Morison
Louis P. Morris
May H. Moulton
Phyllis O. Munhall
Frances E. Naramore
Alf Zahl Nelson
Herbert C. Nichols
Irving E. Nichols
Warren J. Nichols
Herbert T. Nilson
William U. Niss
Nathaniel Ober
Blanche E. Pearson
Margaret Perry
Walter Peterson
Louise R. Pierson
Alice W. Pool
Elizabeth Porter
Anna L. Pritchard
John W. Pushee
Dr. Margaret R. Reynolds
Charles O. Richardson
Ronald Rogstad
John K. Roper
Herbert & Charlotte Rosell
Edwin F. Rowehl
Albert E. Roy
Marion Lucy Sawyer
Mildred S. Sawyer
Ralph T. Sayles
George H. Scripture
Pauline F. Seguin
Nancy P. Shea
Donald M. Sherk
Annie Smith

Charles Winthrop Smith
Orrin F. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Sorensen 
Chester Soule
Robert H. Stanley
Leni L. Stewart
Mildred Stone
J. Milton Street
Mr. & Mrs. Charles B. Sullivan
Marion L. Symmes
Marion G. Symonds
Alexander (Zandy) &  
	 Eileen Taft
Beatrice K. Taft
Mary McKaig Taft
Lena F. Taylor
John C. Tenney
Grace Hall Thacher
Jane Olmstead Thaw
Alice R. Thompson
Anna B. Tibbetts
Clara J. Munroe Townsend
Luther T. Townsend
Eleanor Tudor
C. Jerome Underwood
Karl G. Upton
Elsie P. van Buren
Helen L. Wallace
Marie E. Warren
John Prentiss Weston
Lawrence H. Wetherell
Elizabeth E. Whetstone
Charlotte J. White
Isaac D. White
Edith B. Wilcox
Laura Wilder
Helen R. Williams
Barbara W. Wilson
Barbara Y. Wilson
Samuel D. & Dixie Wonders
Charlotte S. Wood
Jane Stewart Young
Merna H. Young
William LeRoy Young
Linnea Zachos

We honor and remember the generosity of all those no longer with us who included MCH in their wills or estates.  
These legacy gifts reflect the value our community places on local, quality healthcare.

Living in Our Memories

15  |  2022 ANNUAL REPORT



Anne B. Baddour
Belletetes, Inc.
Joe Caracappa
Coca-Cola

David Dewitt
Edmunds’ Ace Hardware
Ann Falby
Dr. Robert Grassi*

Helms & Company
Alyssia Maki
Manhattan East Hair Design
Peterborough Massage

Project Linus -  
	 Southwest NH Chapter 
Salon Exodus
Savron Graphics

Anne B. Baddour
Brenda Belliveau, RN
Maeve Bennett, APRN
Dr. Brock A. Billadeau
Birthing Suite Nurses
Dr. Jennifer Civitella
Emily Cooper, APRN
Anne Doucet
Courtney Dunning, RN
The Emergency  
	 Department Team
MCH Executive Team
Dr. Richard Frechette

Claire & Edmond Gingras
Laura Gingras
Janet Grant
Dr. Michelle Gunning
Bernie Hampsey
Hancock Women’s Auxiliary
Dr. Shawn Harrington
The LNAs of MCH
Pax & Gia Lothrop
Corinne Bonaventure 
	 MacLennan-Kennedy
Robyn Manley
Dr. Lora McClintock

MCH Employees
MCH Front Line Workers
MCH Physical  
	 Therapy Team
Dr. Terrence McNamara
Medical/Surgical Team
Monadnock Family  
	 Care Team
Monadnock OB/GYN Team
Monadnock Orthopaedic  
	 Associates
Trevor & Kylah Moore
Dr. Gregory S. Neilley

Dr. James Potter
Project Linus
Anna Ruelle, DPM
Dr. Lucas Shippee
Stephanie Stahl, RN
Dr. Pam Stetzer
Robert Taft
Matthew Talvi
Dr. Dmitry Tarasevich
Dr. Cathryn Welch
Dr. Bradley White
Linda Wilson, RN
Zanga Family

Penny Arthur
William C. Arthur
Morton E. Bader
Harold S. Barker, III
Kilee Benotti
Jean & Frank Berry
Ian Bishop
Donald F. Blodgett, Jr.
Ray Burgoyne
Theresa Callahan
Frank Carrara
Natalie W. Cass
Deb Cilley
William Connor
Annie Cook
Bev & Ted Covert
Ted Ernst

Kelly Felgar
David Geoffrey
Margaret & Joseph Gindele
Irene Gordon
Harold Graham
Pauline R. Halfpenny
Jean Hampsey
Gay Hartman
Benjamin J. Henault
Brian Higgins
Jeannine Holmes
Norma A. Houghton, RN
Dorothy Jarest
Ron Kurz
Pamela Lang
Burton E. Lashua, Jr.
Marty Lazzaro

Marguerite Lepine
Ellie Lesser
Jack Lesser
Joseph J. Loughery
Glori B. Luebberman
Kelley Marr
Kenneth A. McLeod
David Moriarty
Thomas Naylor
Julia Older
Ernest Parmenter
Dr. Quentin L. Peacock
Nathaneal Petit
Frank & Julia Poodiack
Shirley A. Preston
David A. Reilly
Ann L. Repak

Jim Ronayne
Jim Ronayne, III
1st Lt. Otis G. Rucker, Jr.
Richard Ryan
Peter Sawyer
Howard Schneiderman
Melody Schoel
Cles Staples
Charles W. Stevens
Rhonda Traffie
Charles & Thelma Turner
Dr. Edward B. Twitchell
Beatrice E. Vanni, RN
Ursula Willis
Linny Zachos

In Honor of

In Memory of

Gifts In Kind

Gifts were made to honor the following special individuals and caregivers, from January 1, 2021 through December 31, 2021.

Through gifts of products and services, the following people and businesses have helped to support our mission:

Gifts were made in loving memory of the following individuals and caregivers, from January 1, 2021 through December 31, 2021.
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CHAIRMAN’S CIRCLE 
$500,000+
Anne B. Baddour

FOUNDER’S CIRCLE 
$50,000+
Robert Boyd
The Estate of H. Joseph &  
	 Virginia Merrion*

BENEFACTORS $25,000+
Anonymous
Elizabeth A. Kerwin*

LEADERS $10,000+
American Steel
Dorothy M. Capron*
New Hampshire Charitable 
	� Foundation’s Covert 

Family Fund
Christine & Tom Doane
Anne Doucet
The Grimshaw-Gudewicz  
	 Charitable Foundation

Patricia G. Hoffman
Mr. & Mrs. David J. Houston
Hutter Construction 
	 Corporation
Annie & Steven* Krook
David M. Lang
Corinne Bonaventure 
	 MacLennan-Kennedy 

SUSTAINERS $5,000+
D.S. Huntington  
	 Company, LLC
The Eppes - Jefferson  
	 Foundation, Inc.
Nichols & Pratt, LLP
Deanna & Matthew Olson
Overlook Farm
Ambassador* &  
	 Mrs. Joseph Petrone
Julie & Garry Peyton
Samuel D. & Dixie  
	 Wonders Fund 
Kendra & Mike Shea
Miss Linda A. Witherill

BUILDERS $2,500+
Anonymous (2)
Academy Roofing
Belletetes, Inc.
David & Gail Bumgardner
Nancy & Phil Cayford
David Wendell  
	 Associates, Inc.
New Hampshire Charitable 
	 Foundation’s Fry Family  
	 Charitable Fund
The James Burgess 
	 Boote Fund
John Prentiss Weston Trust
Glori B.* & Tom Luebberman
Julie B. Middleton
Peter & Suzanne Read
New Hampshire Charitable 
	 Foundation’s Sage  
	 Family Fund
Janet Schaefer*
Scott & Hether Shulman
Mrs. Edward B. Twitchell^

Richard &  
	 Josephine Warner
Dr. & Mrs. W. Bradley White

SPONSORS $1,000+
Anonymous (2)
John H. Adams^
Brewster & Elizabeth Ames
Ann D. Arthur*
Doug Bacon &  
	 Anne Marie McGarry
Mrs. Etta Batchelder*
Susanne & Tom Bates^
Thomas & Pamela Bator
Ruth Bednarz
Brennan & Pike
Jim Callahan &  
	 Amy Fackelmann
Andy & Kathleene Card
Catholic Medical Center
Cheshire Medical Center
Susan R. Chollet

Contributors

Connie and Peter Cerroni Janet Reilly
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Mr. John C. Clark &  
	 Mrs. Judy Unger-Clark
Claudia A. Cleary+
Hal & Margo Close
Communicators Group
Richard &  
	 Heather Dahlberg
Karen & Gerald DeBonis
David Drinkwater & 
	 Jacqueline Smethurst
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Richard L. Edmunds, Sr.
Edmunds’ Ace Hardware
Ann & Rod Falby
Caroline & Jerry Galus
Laura Gingras+ & Dave Fish
Granite State P&H, LLC
Joyce & Cy Gregg 
Griffin Property  
	 Management, LLC
Bernie Hampsey 
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Bob Haring-Smith
Lin & Joe Hart
Rick Hartman
The Henriques Family
Owen Houghton
Mr. Peter A. Johnson &  
	 Ms. Claire P. Lyon
James Kelly
Marsha Kono Stevens
Frank &  
	 Dorothy Krahenbuhl
Marcia & Charles Krause
Steve & Jane Larmon
Elizabeth LaRose &  
	 Michael Dionne
Jack & Mary Liz Lewis
Lincoln Financial Group
Dr. Nancy Lindberg &  
	 Dr. Michael Lindberg^
Ms. Vicki Loughery+
Norman & Judith Makechnie
Sharon & Brad Malt
Cynthia+ & Harry McGuire
Ms. Virginia L. Miller
Monadnock Paper Mills, Inc.
Dr. & Mrs.  
	 Nicholas W. Morris, Jr.
Mary C. &  
	 Michael T. Murphy

New England Rural  
	 Health Association
Mark & Nancy Norby
Marcia Ober^
Orr & Reno, P.A.
John & Sara Patterson
Gary M. Penfield &  
	 Peggy Hogan
Dr. Daniel Perli+
Dorothy D. Peterson*
Pattie & John Petrou
Dr. & Mrs. James D. Potter
RBC Wealth Management
Phyllis & Jim Rogers
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Randolph R. Roody
Susan M. Roper
Jack & Arria Sands
Richard D. Scheinblum+
Bernie* &  
	 Mary Schneckenburger
Dr. Charles J. Seigel
Betty & Ted* Shea
Mr. & Mrs. Karl Shuster
Sodexo, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Somero
Lois Surgenor*
Robert Taft
Paul & Julie Thibault
Leonard & Phyllis Tichy
Kathy & Wayne Trombly
Mrs. Doris K. Underwood
John & Judith Vance
Warrenstreet Architects, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Wellington Wells
Patricia Wheeler
Workplace Benefit Solutions
Mr. Samuel Zachos^

PATRONS $500+
Anonymous (5)
Antrim Bennington  
	 Lions Club
Mr. and Mrs. Mason Bliss
Betty Burgoyne
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Stephen A. Carey
Arnold R. Cernota
Richard Chamberlain

Mrs. Diane Chauncey &  
	 Mr. Benjamin Pratt*
Karen Clement &  
	 Richard A. Jordan
Roland Coates &  
	 Elizabeth Freeman
Jeff & Martha Crocker
Janet & Anthony Di Blasi
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Stephen G. Dicicco
Hunt & Sara Dowse
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 William H. Duerig
Carol Eva
Mrs. Judith C. Fernald
Ruediger Flik
Franklin Pierce University
Grace Electric, Inc.
Janet S. Grant
Jon & Christy Gullage+
Patti & Rick Hance
Betsy Harris
Edmund* & Muriel Henault
Clifford Hicks
Huggins Hospital
Hughson Electric, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas I. Izbicki
Liam M. Kelly &  
	 Lesley C. Loke
The Kriebel Family+
Mr. Josh Lane
Don & Mary Frances^ Lawler
Robert A. Lepine
John & Katie Lesser
Ms. Mary Loftis^ & 
	 Mr. Paul Tuller
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Lord, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 David M. Macmillin
Bob & Sue Marshall
Frances A. Martin
Mathewson Company
Marguerite McLeod^
David & Alisa Nash
Richard K. Nichols
Debra & Curtis Oldford
Mr. & Mrs. Michael O’Neill
Charles Palmer
John^ & Carol Richards
Dr. Suzanne Schoel+

Matthew & Tamara Shea
Mr. & Mrs. Calvin Sholl*
Spaulding Outdoor Services
Eve M. Stone^
Lynne & Jeffrey Stone
Arnold & Lee Suokko
Richard & Dorothy Verney
Samantha+ & Steve Walker
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Thomas O. Westheimer
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Howard H. Weston
Ben & Ann Wheeler
The Family of Ursula Willis

ADVOCATES $250+
Anonymous (10)
Karen+ & Tim Aucella
A.W. Peters, Inc.
Baker Newman & Noyes, LLC
Mrs. Harold Barker
Mr. Robert B. Beahm &  
	 Mrs. Maryjane Shiverick
The Benevity Community  
	 Impact Fund
Russ & Danielle+ Bishop
Stephen & Edeltraud Bradley
Celia C. Brooks
Neal A. Cass &  
	 Alexandra M. Heatley
Dr. & Mrs. Peter M. Cerroni
Amy Charlonne+
Normand DePratti
Robert L. &  
	 Sarah W. Edwards
Katharyn+ & Frederick Ernst
Amy B. Felgar
Mr. & Mrs. Mark D. Fernald
Lisa M. Foley
Randy Fournier
Mr. & Mrs. David M. Garland
Jennifer L. Gauthier+
William & Susan Gill
Dorothy Graham
Frances & Nathaniel Greene
Jane M. Grinwis
John H. Hutchinson
Carl & Pattie Ingelstrom
Mr. & Mrs. Quentin R. Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Edwin M. Kania, Jr

Janet Reilly
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Jan Kennedy+
Mr. & Mrs. Donald J. Klug
Ms. Carolyn Lashua
Leslie Lewis & Jeff Gasner
Steven & Ann^ Lord
Patricia Lovering+
Lynne Maloney+
Tonya & Jonathan Marshall
Kathy & Frank McLaughlin
Jane & George Metzger
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Mieso
Joseph & Patricia Miller
LeeAnn+ & Sean Moore
Jim & Karen Nickerson
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Thomas A. O’Connor

Wayno Olson
Phyllis E. Porter
William C. Preston
Janet G. Reilly
David N. Repak
Dr. & Mrs. Roger Reville
Amy & Tim Riley
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Romeril
Jean Rosenthal
Patricia Russell
Mr. & Mrs.*  
	 John A. Schadegg
Daniel V. Scully
Katherine Staples
Kiana Stone
Daniel Sweeney, Jr.+

Barry & Monique Tanner
Sara R. Timmons
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Tobin
Marcia & Stephen Ullman
Valerie & Frederick Utley
Ms. Mary Vallier-Kaplan
Reed Witherby &  
	 Ivers Bever
Patricia Wright

STEWARDS $100+
Anonymous (17)
Jennifer Alexander+
Mr. & Mrs. R. G. Alexander
Margaret Ambrosino
Arcomm Communications
Mr. & Mrs. David R. Babin
Carol Bader
Juan Baez
Mr. William Bailey
Gwyn Baldwin^
Mr. & Mrs. James Banghart, Jr.
Alan & Karen^ Bannister
Bruce & Romana Bartels
Mr. & Mrs. John Baybutt
Norman Bemis+
Pia Benet+
Mr. & Mrs. Lorenzo P. Benet
Rachel* & George Billings
David & Louisa Birch
Susan+ & Steve Black
Paul Blais+
Arianah Vanni Blanchard+
Marcia Blauner
Ron & Jane^ Bowman
Joseph & Linda Bremner
Tony Brinsdon
Don & Cyndy^ Burgess
Jack & Diane Burnett
Marshall A. Buttrick
Laura Calkins+
Edwin P. Callahan
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Canfield
Mr. & Mrs. Ian Carr
Josephine Carrara^

Taylor Charbonneau
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy P. Clark
Eleanor Cogswell
Bill & Joan Coleman
Martha & Maury Collins
Bob & Mindy Condon
Carole Connor^
Valerie Connor^
Kerry L. Cook+
John & Connie Cooke
Copper Kettle Taproom
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Cornog
Mr. & Mrs.* Bradford E. Cox
Mr. & Mrs. Roger L. Crooker
Louise H. Danforth+
Micheline L. Daniel
Ms. Jeanne Dietsch &  
	 Mr. William Kennedy
Marsha F. Dixon
Mr.^ & Mrs. David L. Dodge
Jim^ & Ginny Dodge
Dr. & Mrs.  
	 Thomas W. Dowling
Liza H. Drew+
Barbara Duckett
Christine Duncklee+
Kelly Dunham+
Richard & Wendy Dunning
Early Morning Big  
	 Book Group
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Eckert
George Ellis
Mr. & Mrs. Peter R. Eppig
Mr. & Mrs. Paul W. Faber
Neil & Chris Falcone
Brad^ & Carol+ Farnham
Gail A. Fath
Adam D. Felgar
Robert Fellows
John O. Field
Bill & Sally Fisher
Barbara Fitts
Five Maples Direct Marketing  
	 & Fundraising
The Fletcher Family^

Contributors

Mike and Nancy Lindberg
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Arthur W. &  
	 Margaret P.^ Flick
Dorcey^ & Chris Flynn
Robert^ & Marie Fogg
Stephen & Elizabeth Fowle
William & Peri Frantz
Mr. Richard Freeman &  
	 Ms. Barbara Campbell 
Mrs. Katie Gardella &  
	 Mr. Peter Straus
Donald C. Garfield
Mrs. Alice Geoffrey
John Goodhue
Dr. & Mrs. Michael B. Gordon
Connie & Peter Gosline
Susan D. Graham^
Granite Financial Partners, LLC
Randy^ & Gail Gustafson
Sally & Judson Hale, Sr.
Mrs. Sylvia Hamilton
Richard Hammond
Mrs. Christopher E. Harling
Rick & Virginia Harnden
Thomas C. Hartman &  
	 Victoria A. Jas
Debora Haskel &  
	 Dale Moore
Robbie & Paul Hertneky
Jan Hicks
Linda M. Higgins+
Hollander Kerrick  
	 Associates, Inc.
Julie A. Holly+
Rev. Olivia Holmes
Sally R. Hoover
Craig A. Hoyt
Anne & Joel Huberman
The Hudson Family+
Cynthia L. Ingerson+
Jack Daniels Motor Inn
Susan+ & Robert* Jackson
Bill Jacobson
Lisa+ & Steve Jaeger
Bill & Sally James
Clifford K. Jarest
Jellison Funeral Home, LLC

Andrew+ & Margaret Jones
Ed & Claire Juengst
Diana & Richard Kasper
Mrs. Louise M. Kaymen
Mr. & Mrs. John B. Kenison
Kerrie M. Kennett+
Linda Kepner
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Kim
Ilhan Kinaci
Barbara Jo & Peter Kingsley
Edward & Lynne Kokoski
Kristi+ & Travis Kumph
Jean & James Lambert
Mr. & Mrs. Murray A. Latti
Lavallee Brensinger, P.A.
Leo G. Lavallee
Matthew M. Lavigne
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent Lemire
Ken & Betsy Lindfors
Mary Lindstrom
Susan & David Lord
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy J. Lord
Josh, Jana+, Pax &  
	 Gia Lothrop
David & Ann Luther
Louise G. Malcolm
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Manning
Nancy Massey
Peter & Susan Masters
Ms. Deborah Mathews &  
	 Ms. Tami Lannom
Mrs. Karen McCormack^
Nanci McCrackin
Cecelia &  
	 Charles McEachern
David & Janice McKenzie
Dr. Fay^ &  
	 Stephen Migotsky
Barbara A. Miller
Monadnock Security  
	 Systems, Inc.
Cliff & Susan Monkton
Carole Monroe &  
	 Charles Champagne
Wilbur F. Monroe
Theresa Montini

Bruce & Margie Moran
Linda Moriarty
Michael & Lynne Nadeau
Laura & Greg+ Nerz
Dr. Lara K. Niemela+ &  
	 Mr. Brooks Niemela
Drs. Louise & David J. Patek
Sadie Patten
Carolyn Peacock
Mr. & Mrs. Benjamin Perez
Martha & Paul Perricone
Mr. & Mrs.+ Jeffrey S. Peters
Hope^ & Bob Pettegrew

Christine M. Pillsbury+
Sean Radcliffe &  
	 Colleen Pascu
Mrs. Tinka R. Reed
Anne Weathers Ritchie
RiverMead
Nancy B. Roberts
Maureen F. Robichaud
Paul Robichaud
Dave & Nellie Robinson
Steven & Cheryl+ Rockwell
Barbara Rosenberg
Matt Rosswag

Angela and Lars Traffie
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Contributors

Peter Rotch
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Nicholas P. Rowe
Carolyn Roy, RN+
George F. Ruppel, Jr., PhD &  
	 Michelle Urban, MD
Dale^ & Kathleen Russell
Richard & Holly Sanders
Ann Sawyer
Paul Scharfenberger
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Edward Schillemat
Ner L. Schoel, Sr.
William Schofield
Caroline Sevier
Polly & Joe* Shamy
Janet P. Shea*

Rebecca & Mark Shovan
Brian Smith
Sharon Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Earl Somero
Joan* & David Spikol
Mr. & Mrs. Myron Steere
Ellen & Brian Stiefel
Michele C. Stone+
Betty S. Stoughton
Elizabeth Sullivan
Jon Tamposi
Nancy Taylor
Anna Thomforde
Kary M. Tobine+
Jennifer Torosian
Charles Trimble+
TR Miller & Company

Jamie & Laura Trowbridge
Mrs. C. P. Trueax
Tom & Sandra Tufts
Andrew Vaiciulis
Rheanon Valcourt+
Mary Walker
David A. Warner
Anne & Cassius Webb
Ms. Pearl Whitcomb
Audrey M. White+ &  
	 Daniel L. Keaveny
Mary Whitehurst
Alan & Elizabeth Wilder
Sandra & Will Wildes
Elizabeth &  
	 Harold Wilhelmsen
Marc+ & Elizabeth Winiecki

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Ylitalo
Janet A. Young
Pia Zaslowe+
Margaret S. Ziegler
Van & Julie Zimmer
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Helfried C. Zrzavy

FRIENDS UP TO $99
Anonymous (23)
Mr. & Mrs. Paul J. Achterhof
Mr. & Mrs. John C. Allis
Amazon Smile
George L. Andersen^
David & Kathy Anderson
Gail Ansaldo
Julie+ & Robert Arpin
David & Jennifer+ Arsenault
Dennis A. Avery
Ms. Sharon Bailly
Margaret Basha
Theodore Bastille
Jill Beam+
Elissa M. Berry+
Richard & Michelle+ Bianchi
D. Bieniek+
Lisa+ & Tom Blais
Michelle+ & Jay Blanchette
Henry & Sharon Bock
Melodi Bond+
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Raymond J. Bouchard
Jonathan &  
	 Stephanie Bouley
Shelby Bourgoine+
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Douglas E. Bowen, Jr.
Kathleen G. Bragg
Col. Wilfred A. Brassard, Ret.
Brenda Breen+
Michael Breen
Chelsea Broderick+
Maria O. Brown+
Deb Brownell
Susan Brunt+
Jerilyn M. Bryer

Mike and Mary Murphy
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Marilynn &  
	 Andreas Bueckner
Susan Bullock
Mary Ellen Bushnell
Joan Butler
Craig & Jeannette Calvert
Raymond Cantua
David Christoffersen
Ruth+ & Dennis Cilley
Mr. & Mrs. Grenville Clark, III
Nancy C. Clarke^
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Gerald C. Coddington
Luellen Cody+
Ellen V. Colleran
Kathleen Colleran
Robert Conway
Grace Cook+
Susan & Douglas Copley
David Copson+
Abygayle Cowles Moreau+
Tony D’Ambrosio
Zach Davis+
Heidi Dawidoff
Matthew L. Denaro
David Despres
Shirley A. Despres
Ann Dillon
Linda Dionne+
Jaime Donovan
Frank Dooley
Courtney Dunning, RN+
Theresa Dunton
Carol Edson, RN+
Sergio Elguero+
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Etzel
Ms. Louise Ewing &  
	 Mr. Joseph Emanuelle
Keith Farren
Jennifer L. Feltus
Janice Fiandaca
Ted Frost
The Fulton Family+
Aaron G.+
Kathleen S. Gauvin

Louise Germain+
Bob & Robin+ Gesick
Mrs. Brenda A. Gibbons
Chad Gibson
Linda K. Giragosian
Roland Goddard, Jr.
Willard W. Goodwin &  
	 Barbara Summers
Adam Gould
William & Sally Graf
Maureen Grande
Mary Carol Grip
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Grossman
Raymond & Mary Gruda
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Edmond J. Guilmette
Mr. & Mrs. John Halper
Ms. Jean N. Harding
Trish Harper-Lentricchia+
Warren Harris
Scott Harrison
Paul Henault
Steve Hennessey
Michael Henry+
Mr. Bentti O. Hoiska
Donna C. Houghton+
Charlene L. Hulten
Jamie Hummel+
Nate Humphrey
James+ & Emily Hurley
Donna M. Infante+
Jessica L. Johnson+
Karen Johnson+
Michael+ & Lisa Johnson
The Kandilakis Family
Howie Knight
Joseph Krieger
Dana & Mary Beth+ Kumph
Henry & Linda Kunhardt
Hannah Ladeau+
Gary & Bonnie Lambert
Karen L. Langley+
Betty Lathrop
Jane R. & Paul H. Lawrence
Beverly^ & Ted Leach

Dana M. Leblanc
Christopher A. Leger*
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 James T. Lichoulas
Erica Lubetkin
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence S. Mack
Gary D. Mackintosh
The MacPhee Family+
Robert & Mary* Maggio
The Maki Family+
Kimberly H. Marcum+
Mr. & Mrs. Alex Mason
Monica Massenberg
Jennifer Mata+
Mrs. Jill  
	 Mattson-Whipple, RN+
Hermon J. Maynard
Cheryl McCabe-Charron+
Margaret K. McCormack
Alycia McDuff+
Brian McMahon+
Susan G. McMillan
Robby Melvin
Katherine Mendis
Angela Milano+
Matt Mire
Nicole Moreen+
Melody Moschan &  
	 Daniel Petit
Karen Nadeau
Mrs. Margaret Nawrocki
Lucy H. Nordahl
Joan C. O’Donnell*
Bruce A. Paige
Jo-Ann M. Paquin+
Claudette Parmenter
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Patch
Maureen Payne
Denise M. Plano
Bob Prior & Pauline Shire
Rick & Carol Reed
Janet+ & Paul Renaud
Ms. Beatrice D. Ronayne
John & Jennifer Rosamond
Lockard & Patricia Row

Meredith Ruland
Phyllis Scott
James Simers
Corrine Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Smith
Penny Smith+
Christy-Sue Solomon+
Dawson Somero
Samantha Stewart+
Rebecca Stone+
Debra+ & Paul Taaffe
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Robert C. Thibault
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Wayne E. Thomas
Brittany L. Touchette
A Traditional Doula
Joshua Upham
Aleyah Vaillancourt+
Mr. & Mrs.  
	 Edward Van Blarcom
Bonnie Van Etten+
Josh Velasquez &  
	 Adam Hamilton
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Weiner
Felicia West+
Joshua West
Major W. Wheelock
Dorothy L. White
Jack & Janet White
Jennifer L. White+
Judith Whittemore
Tim Wholey
Mr. & Mrs. B. J. Woodward
Samantha Yeaton+
Bill & Cindy Yuknewicz
Kristine Zina+
Erin Doherty Zotto+
Ruth & Rodman Zwirner

Deceased *  |  Employee +  |  Volunteer ^
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Paul Faber |  Vice Chair

James M. Callahan, Esq.  |  Chair

Thomas S. Bates, CPA  |  Treasurer

 Patricia Shuster  |  Clerk
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TRUSTEES
James M. Callahan, Esq.,  
	 Chair 
Paul Faber, Vice Chair 
Thomas S. Bates, CPA,  
	 Treasurer 
Patricia Shuster, Clerk 
Robert Boyd 
Peter M. Cerroni, DMD 
Cassandra Clark 
Jeffrey R. Crocker, Esq. 
Carolyn D. Garretson 
Paula Hunter 
Leslie Lewis 
Michael Shea 
Iris Waitt 
Alex J. Walker, Esq.

EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS
Shawn P. Harrington, MD, 
	 President-Medical Staff
Eric Lasky, MD, 
	� Medical Staff  

Representative
Cynthia K. MGuire,  
	 FACHE, President  
	 & CEO 
Joseph Pepe, MD, 
	 GraniteOne Health CEO 
Lucas Shippee, DO, 
	 MHP Medical Director

AUDIT COMMITTEE
Thomas S. Bates, CPA, 
	 Chair 
Cassie Clark, CPA 
Jaime Conley, CPA 
Richard Scheinblum,  
	 Executive VP & CFO 
Jamie Trowbridge

BOARD GOVERNANCE 
AND DEVELOPMENT
James Callahan, Esq., 
	 Chair 
Paul Faber 
Cynthia K. McGuire, 
	 FACHE, President  
	 & CEO 
Michael Shea 
Patricia Shuster

EXECUTIVE 
COMMITTEE
James Callahan, Esq., 
	 Chair 
Thomas Bates, CPA 
Paul Faber 
Leslie Lewis 
Cynthia K. McGuire, 
	 FACHE, President  
	 & CEO 
Michael Shea 
Patricia Shuster

FINANCE COMMITTEE
Thomas S. Bates, CPA, 
	 Chair 
James Callahan, Esq. 
Peter Cerroni, DMD 
Paul Faber 
Gregory Kriebel, MD 
Cynthia K. McGuire, 
	 FACHE, President  
	 & CEO 
Richard Scheinblum,  
	 Executive VP & CFO 
Michael Shea

INVESTMENT 
MANAGEMENT 
COMMITTEE
John Petrou, Chair 
Thomas Bator 
Paul Faber 
Steve Kim 
Cynthia K. McGuire, 
	 FACHE, President  
	 & CEO 
Richard Scheinblum,  
	 Executive VP & CFO 
Charles Seigel, MD

PHILANTHROPY 
COMMITTEE
Janet Grant, Chair 
Cyndy Burgess 
Peter Cerroni, DMD 
Karen Clement 
Gerald M. DeBonis, MD 
Robert Edwards 
Joseph Hart 
David Hedstrom, DDS 

Marilynne Hedstrom 
Owen Houghton 
Norman Makechnie, Esq. 
Marcia Ober 
Janet Reilly 
Charles Seigel, MD 
Audrey White 
Robert Boyd, 
	 Honorary Member 
Dorothy Peterson,* 
	 Honorary Member 
Robert Taft,  
	 Honorary Member

PLANNING 
COMMITTEE
James Callahan, Esq.,  
	 Chair 
Robert Edwards 
Shawn Harrington, MD 
Gregory Kriebel, MD 
Cynthia K. McGuire, 
	 FACHE, President  
	 & CEO 
Joseph Pepe, MD 
Daniel Perli, MD, CMO 
Charles Seigel, MD 
Lucas Shippee, DO 
Patricia Shuster

QUALITY COUNCIL 
COMMITTEE
Leslie Lewis, Chair 
Peter Cerroni, DMD 
Liza Drew 
Carolyn Garretson 
Janet Kennedy 
Denise Lord 
Vicki Loughery, CNO 
Cynthia K. McGuire, 
	 FACHE, President  
	 & CEO 
Gregory Neilley, MD 
Daniel Perli, MD, CMO 
Richard Scheinblum,  
	 Executive VP & CFO



Trustees & Committees
REVENUES                                                                                                         Fiscal Year ending September 30, 2021:

Billed for services to our patients......................................................................................................................................................................$158,078,000

Government reimbursement for Medicaid shortfall and the uninsured.............................................................................................	 $4,325,000

Other operating revenues.......................................................................................................................................................................................	 $8,733,000

		

	 Gross Revenue .....................................................................................................................................................................................................	$171,136,000 	

Less: Amounts billed but not received
	 Government and commercial contractual agreements........................................................................................................................	$72,844,000

	 Patients unable to pay........................................................................................................................................................................................	 $1,021,000

	 Provisions for bad debt.......................................................................................................................................................................................	 $4,035,000

		

	 Net Revenue ..........................................................................................................................................................................................................	$93,236,000

COSTS                                                                                                                          

Our costs included amounts:
	 To pay our employees and physicians.........................................................................................................................................................	$41,944,000

	 To pay our suppliers and vendors..................................................................................................................................................................	$34,593,000

	 To fund depreciation and pay interest on debt........................................................................................................................................	 $5,225,000

	 To pay NH Medicaid Enhancement Tax.....................................................................................................................................................	 $3,194,000

		

	 Total Costs..............................................................................................................................................................................................................	$84,956,000

		

	 Net Gain From Operations.............................................................................................................................................................................	 $8,280,000		

Financial Statement
Consolidated Statement of Revenues and Expenses
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Overnight Admissions..........................................................................1,042

Births ...............................................................................................................307

Emergency Room Visits .................................................................. 12,550

Surgical Cases .........................................................................................1,356

Endoscopy Procedures ...........................................................................664

Imaging Exams .................................................................................... 29,363

Lab Tests ............................................................................................. 181,496

Physical, Occupational, and  
   Speech Procedures ........................................................................ 56,739

Physician Practice Visits .................................................................. 76,802

Key Statistics, Actual



CHIEF MEDICAL OFFICER
Daniel P. Perli, MD

ANESTHESIA	
David B. Bernstein, MD
Todd A. Fontaine, DO
John P. LaBranche, MD
Joseph V. Lupo Jr., MD

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH
Michelle L. Brumaghim,  
	 APRN-PMH
Roger C. Cawley, PhD
Tiffany Gaudet, APRN 
Michele Gunning, MD

CARDIOLOGY	
Jonathan J. Eddinger, MD
Louis I. Fink, MD
William C. Graff, MD
Stephen U. Hanlon, MD
Jamie H. Kim, MD

DENTISTRY	
Nancy E. Jun, DDS

DERMATOLOGY	
Brian P. Cromer, APRN

EMERGENCY MEDICINE
Steven P. Boutrus, MD
Amy R. Brosnan, APRN
Dayna D. Ferguson, MD
Christopher G. Krupp, MD
Eric M. Lasky, MD
Wayne R. LeClair, MD
Lauren A. Morton, PA
Lee N. Steckowych, MD
Ian R. Symons, MD
Emmanuel A. Trigenis, MD

FAMILY MEDICINE
Derek N. Anderson, MD
Jennifer M. Civitella, MD
Maeve D. Bennett, APRN
David A. Klebenov, MD 
Kayla L. Kokal, APRN
Leigh S. LoPresti, MD
Jennifer L. Mann, APRN
Meliea B. Miller, APRN
Kelly R. Pelletier, APRN
Cheryl A. Pineo, APRN
Heather L. Pothier, APRN
Lauren M. Stacy, APRN
Marc A. Winiecki, DO

GASTROENTEROLOGY
Angel A. Fernandez-Segura,  
	 MD
Michael J. Gilbert, MD
Kendra McKible, PA
Ergen Muso, DO
Hatem T. Shoukeir, MD
Mark J. Silversmith, MD

GENERAL SURGERY
Curtis J. Kloc, MD
Kibwe A. Weaver, MD

HOSPITALIST
Brock A. Billadeau, DO
Timothy S. French, MD
Stephen G. Klonel, DO
Stephen W. Lehmkuhl, DO
Saleem Meerani, MD
Suresh C. Pothuru, MD
Harjot Singh, MD
Rory K. Symons, MD
Dmitry S. Tarasevich, MD

INTERNAL MEDICINE
Laurie M. Brockelman, APRN
Annette R. Brooks, APRN
Emily R. Cooper, APRN
Gregory S. Neilley, MD
Lucas D. Shippee, DO
Dmitry S. Tarasevich, MD

LICENSED INDEPENDENT 
CLINICAL SOCIAL  
WORKERS
Karen L. Langley, LICSW
Kathleen A. Sacco, LICSW
Margot K. Schmitt, LICSW

OBSTETRICS &  
GYNECOLOGY
Heather L. Arel, APRN
Melody J. Eckardt, MD, MPH
Morgan L. Jenkins, MD
David R. Levene, MD
Pamela A. Stetzer, DO

OCCUPATIONAL HEALTH
Shelley M. Arndt, APRN
Gertrude E. Buckley, APRN
Jenny L. Scholl, APRN

OPHTHALMOLOGY
Jonathan Feng, MD

ORTHOPAEDICS
Kevin R. Costello, PA
Alison E. Hart, PA
Ronald E. Michalak, MD
Sarah Neal, APRN 
William Bradley White, MD

PAIN MANAGEMENT
Terrence R. McNamara, DO
Grace Stebenne, APRN

PATHOLOGY
Deborah M. Gerson, MD
Weldon W. Sanford, MD

PEDIATRICS
Caitlin N. Barbarita, MD
Adela M. de Vera, MD
James M. Hurley, MD
Gregory T. Kriebel, MD
Miry Makebish, MD 
Lara K. Niemela, MD
Suzanne M. Schoel, MD

PHYSICAL MEDICINE & 
REHABILITATION
Shawn P. Harrington, MD
Kayleigh A. Sullivan, PA

PODIATRY
Jonathan P. Pattavina, DPM

RADIOLOGY
Arash Delshad, MD
Christopher G. Eckel, MD
Adam J. Elias, MD
David W. Fontaine, MD
Bryce T. Lowrey, MD

TELEMEDICINE SERVICES
Dartmouth Hitchcock  
	� Medical Center,  

Neonatal-Perinatal
Dartmouth Hitchcock  
	 Medical Center, Pediatrics
Dartmouth Hitchcock  
	 Medical Center, Psychiatry
TeleSpecialists, Neurology

VEIN & VASCULAR  
SPECIALISTS
William B. Clutterbuck, MD
Patricia C. Furey, MD

Suzanne M. Schoel, MD

Shawn P. Harrington, MD

25  |  2022 ANNUAL REPORT

Daniel P. Perli, MD, CMO

Medical Team



If we have mistakenly omitted or misspelled your name  
in this report, or if you would like your name removed from 
our marketing and fundraising list, please contact:

Laura Gingras, VP of Philanthropy and Community Relations 
Monadnock Community Hospital
452 Old Street Road, Peterborough, NH 03458 
603-924-4666   Laura.Gingras@mchmail.org

PHOTOGRAPHY
Mark Corliss Photography/Multi-media Creations 
      markcorliss.com

Kelly Fletcher Photography  
      kellyfletcherphotography.com

Kate Preftakes  
      preftakesphoto.com

Monadnock Community Hospital is a not-for-profit 
healthcare provider offering comprehensive healthcare 
services to the Monadnock Region. Our Financial Assistance 
Program provides free or discounted care for those who 
qualify. For more information or to obtain an application, 
please call 603-924-1717 or visit mchfinancialassist.org.

HONORARY MEDICAL STAFF
Stephen Buzzell, MD
Peter Cerroni, DMD 
Elizabeth Cooley, MD
Gerald M. DeBonis, MD 
Peter L. Forssell, MD 
Richard P. Frechette, MD
John J. Haley, MD
Sandhya S. Kale, MD
Steven Larmon, MD
Craig Lauer, MD
Michael Lindberg, MD
John MacEachran, MD
Owen Mathewson, MD
Miles McCue, MD
Fay Migotsky, MD 
Nicholas W. Morris, Jr., MD 
George H. Newman, MD 
John Patterson, MD 
James D. Potter, MD 
Elvin R. Ramey, MD 
Lisa S. Ramey, MD 
Theodore Renna, MD 
Jean Rosenthal, MD 
Charles Seigel, MD 
Lynne Stone, APRN 
Michelle Urban, MD
Robert Wilson, DDS

MEDICAL EXECUTIVE  
COMMITTEE 
Annette Brooks, APRN   
	 At Large (Medical)
Shawn Harrington, MD   
	 President
James Hurley, MD   
	� Credentials Committee 

Chair 
Stephen Klonel, DO   
	 At Large (Medical/Hospital) 
Eric Lasky, MD   
	 Trustee Representative
David Levene, MD   
	 At Large (Surgical)
Terrence McNamara, DO   
	 Secretary/Treasurer
Lucas Shippee, DO   
	� MHP Medical Director/ 

Trustee Representative 
W. Bradley White, MD   
	 President Elect

 

MONADNOCK HEALTH 
PARTNERS BOARD
Annette Brooks, APRN
Jenny Civitella, MD
Shawn Harrington, MD
Janet Kennedy,  
	� Director of Practice  

Operations
Curtis Kloc, MD
Gregory Kriebel, MD
Cynthia McGuire,  
	 President & CEO
Gregory Neilley, MD
Daniel Perli, MD, CMO
Richard Scheinblum,  
	 Executive VP & CFO
Lucas Shippee, DO,  
	 MHP Medical Director

For more information, call  
our Physician Referral Line  
at 603-924-4699 ext. 1600.

Marc A. Winiecki, DO

Emily R. Cooper, APRN
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ON THE COVER L to R:  Jenny Ruiz, RN, Emergency Department; 
Robin Owen, Patient Financial Services; Patrick Sullivan, RN, 
Oncology; Martha Halverson, Dietary; Cynthia K. McGuire, 
FACHE, President and CEO; Brian Stimpson, MA, Antrim  
Medical Group; Dawne Beamer, RCP, TTS, Respiratory Therapy

BACK COVER: The Calcutt Family, Francestown, NH 

KEY

APRN 
Advanced Practice 
	 Registered Nurse
CMA  
Certified Medical Assistant 
CMO 
Chief Medical Officer
CNO 
Chief Nursing Officer 
DDS  
Doctor of Dental Surgery 
DMD 
Doctor of Medical 
	 Dentistry
DO 
Doctor of Osteopathic 
	 Medicine 

DPM 
Doctor of Podiatric 
	 Medicine
LICSW 
Licensed Independent 
	 Clinical Social Worker
MA 
Medical Assistant  
MD 
Medical Doctor 
PA 
Physician Assistant
PA-C 
Certified Physician 
	 Assistant 
PhD 
Doctor of Philosophy

Medical Team as of May 1, 2022.
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monadnockhospital.org
452 Old Street Road, Peterborough, NH 03458  

603-924-7191

thank you!

2022 REPORT TO OUR COMMUNITY

THANK YOU!
for investing in your community hospital


